
BMW TOURING CLUB NSW 

44th KARUAH RIVER 

RALLY 

Dear Motorcyclist.  Due to COVID restrictions and associated 
uncertainties, the 44th Karuah River Rally will not be held at Frying Pan 
Creek. 

Instead, we are hosting a virtual rally and your participation and support 
would be most welcome and appreciated.  All you need to do is: 

1. Provide a photo of you or your bike on a ride in the Dungog region 
sometime between 1 and 28 February 2021 – this can be from the 
past or the present depending on your circumstances. 

2. Send your photo, name, postal address and phone number to 
rob@gaslightbooks.com.au.  Put KRR21 in the subject line. 

3. Transfer $20 (twenty dollars) to the BMWTCNSW (BSB 032 173 – 
Account 40 6259) and put your surname and “KRR 21” in the 
description field. 

4. We’ll send you a 2021 KRR badge. 

We are seeking to support the community in the Dungog region.  As well 
as the benefit of rallyists visiting the area (if you are able to), the 
BMWTCNSW will consider how it might support a local community body at 
some stage in the future. 

We’ll accept applications up to Friday 5 March before we place the badge 
order, and of course, it will take a while before you finally get your badge.  
Any questions?  Please call Rob Lovett on 0417 267 425. 

PLEASE NOTE – Any ride you take for this purpose must 
be in accordance with NSW COVID health directions and 
restrictions.  Check https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19 for 
current requirements. 
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